 1ST BEDHAMPTON (St THOMAS’) SCOUT GROUP
MINUTES OF THE AGM HELD ON 13TH JUNE 2018

1. The meeting was opened with a prayer led by Max Cross (Rector).
The Chairman, Matt Quinn, welcomed the District Commissioner and other reps from District, parents, and thanked all for attending.

2. Apologies for absence
Apologies were given for Elspeth Ringrose, Sandra Matthews and Jane Tandy

3. Minutes of the last AGM
The minutes of the last AGM held on 12th June 2018 were proposed by Matt Quinn as a true and accurate record this was accepted by general acclaim.

4. Chairman’s report
See attached report
5. Treasurer’s report
See attached report
The accounts have been scrutinised only recently and are still with scrutineer.  They will be published on the Group website and with the Charities Commission.
To be published outside of this meeting.  All agreed.
6. Group Scout Leader’s Report (including sectional written reports)
The GSL had produced a print out of reports from the various sections for people to read. Ian thanked the leaders for their hard work and dedication.   See attached.
7. Group Scout Leader’s Nomination for Group Executive Chairman
Chair – Matt Quinn nominated by Ian
Secretary – Davina Farrugia 
Treasurer – Christine Petire
Exec – Wayne Thomas
	Helen Kay
	Alan Vosper
	Alex Booth
	Barbara Vosper Honorary Member and Church rep
It was noted that Florence Gait Lifetime Member had died a short time ago.
8. A.O.B and Presentations
Explorers Philip and Andrew gave presentations about the international expeditions they are undertaking this summer.
Ian gave a thank you badge to Fran Tandy for her service to Bedhampton Scouts.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Andy gave Philip his 100 night’s away badge
Nigel and Judy gave various badges to Cubs.
The District Commissioner said a few words to thank people. He then went on to make the following presentations. 
a. Two Bronze Awards.
b. Doug, Andrew and Jess – Platinum Award (Francisco and Joe to be given at a later date)
c. Melissa – Wood Badge
d. Judy – 25 year service
e. Ian – Commendation of good service

The meeting was closed at 19:05 and was followed by a presentation by Explorer Jess on her fundraising for her expedition to Tanzania 2020and a BBQ and refreshments.
